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FDA Issues Guidance Documents On New Nutrition
Facts Label And Serving Size Rule

The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) recently published two food
labeling guidance documents on a variety of issues related to the
serving-size final rule and the Nutrition Facts label final rule, both
published in 2016. These guidances address myriad labeling concerns
related to serving sizes and compliance particulars, including calculating
the added sugars for certain products such as juice concentrates.

The draft guidance entitled

relates to various serving-size labeling requirements. According to the
FDA, the guidance (1) clarifies the conditions under which manufacturers
can provide an additional column of nutrition information for single-serving
containers that contain more than one unit, like two individually wrapped
ice cream bars (2) provides further details on when dual-column labeling
may be used for single-serving containers that contain more than 150
percent of the amount customarily consumed, and (3) explains that the
FDA intends to exercise enforcement discretion in certain circumstances
for certain products containing 200 to 300 percent of the amount
customarily consumed when the products could reasonably be consumed
by one person in a single eating occasion, among other issues with such
labeling.

The final guidance,

includes recommendations to help manufacturers calculate
“added sugars” in their products. Per the FDA, manufacturers have
expressed the need for guidance on the labeling of juice concentrates.
The guidance clarifies that the declaration of added sugars should not
include fruit or vegetable juice concentrated from 100% fruit juice sold to
consumers or used as the fruit component in jellies, jams, or preserves in
accordance with the standards of identity for those products. The
guidance also clarifies other topics, such as the new requirement to
declare quantitative amounts of vitamins and minerals on the Nutrition
Facts label.

The FDA is accepting comments on the draft serving-size guidance
documents until Jan. 4, 2019.

As always, the FDA's guidance documents do not establish legally
enforceable responsibilities, but rather describe the FDA’s current thinking
on a topic.
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